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One of the reasons for the formation of the American Glovebox Society (AGS) was to 

compile and preserve technical information regarding the design, fabrication, operation, 

and related aspects of glovebox technology.  These particular specifications have been 

republished by the AGS with this goal in mind.  However, they have not been reviewed 

and updated by the AGS prior to this publishing; they are provided in their original 

content for historical purposes.  The specifications were developed in the late 1950’s 

timeframe at Argonne National Laboratory. The specifications were used for the shell 

materials for gloveboxes, vacuum-frame hoods, and related containment appurtenances 

that were built to support the nuclear chemistry research that was planned for newly 

commissioned hot cells at Argonne National Laboratory.  The research involved the high-

level neutron irradiation of plutonium alloys as a means of producing heavier elements 

and nuclides. Fiberglass was chosen because it does not degrade like metal under the 

conditions expected for the research projects and is considered to be reasonably easy to 

repair and replace. Mr. Fred A. Schmitz of Envirochem Consulting provided the 

specification to the AGS so that it could be made available to glovebox designers, 

fabricators, operators, etc.  Prior to his association with Envirochem Consulting, Mr. 

Schmitz worked for Argonne National Laboratory.  Caution must be exercised if these 

specifications are utilized for any new applications.  Some of the information within the 

specifications, such as methods and references, may be out-of-date, not available, and/or 

no longer applicable. 
 
 






























































